
 

 

                          

 

 

 

 

 

Howard County Local Health Improvement Coalition 
Access to Care Work Group Meeting  

May 24, 2017 – 9:00 a.m. – 10:30 a.m. 
Potomac Room 

 
Minutes 

 

Members Present: 
Agnello Anthony, RediClinic LLC – Rite Aid Pharmacy   Maura Rossman, HCHD 
Anne Brinker, Community Action Council  Kate Schulz, United Way of Central Maryland 
Tara Butler, Howard County General Hospital Kendrell Taylor, HCHD 
Alyse Cooper, HCHD Linda Zumbrun, HCDSS  
Shanika Cooper, HCHD Sharon Hobson, HCHD 
Hilary Gil, Howard Country General Hospital  Pat Gussio, Healthy Howard 
  
  

 

 

Guests Present: 
Tiffany Tate, Maryland Partnership for Prevention 
 
Staff Present: 
Sharif Braxton, HCLHIC Program Coordinator  
Kelly Kesler, HCLHIC Program Director 
Mary Wahl, HCLHIC Program Manager  
Lauren Williams, HCLHIC Program Coordinator  

 

Topic/Agenda Discussion Action/Follow-up 

Welcome and 
Introductions 

Sharon Hobson called the meeting to order 
at 9:10 a.m.  
 
Participants and guests introduced 
themselves.   

 

Approval of Minutes 
and Announcements 

Sharif Braxton shared that the work 
group meeting would be recorded for 
production of minutes.  
 
Sharon Hobson provided a re-cap from 
the March 15, 2017 meeting and asked 
for any corrections to the minutes from 
that meeting. No edits or corrections 

Minutes from the previous meeting will be 
available one week prior to the next meeting 
date at 
http://www.hclhic.org/membership/meeting-
portal.  
 
Group members are encouraged to provide 
event information for inclusion on the HCLHIC 
website and to visit the site for information 
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were submitted. A motion to accept the 
minutes as written was made by Anne 
Brinker and seconded by Shanika 
Cooper. 
 
Members were asked to share any 
announcements from their 
organizations.  
 

  

on upcoming events: 
http://www.hclhic.org/news-events/lhic-and-
partner-events/month.calendar/. To request 
an event be added to the HCLHIC Community 
calendar contact lhic@howardcountymd.gov. 
 

Pat Gussio from Healthy Howard shared 
that for FY 18, beginning July 1, Healthy 
Howard will no longer be serving as a 
connector program and would have no 
operational functions. The Door to 
Healthcare program would continue as it 
has previously, but will be under a new 
organization. Pat Gussio will keep the 
Coalition updated concerning 
developments and changes as they 
become available. For more information, 
contact Pat Gussio 
pgussio@healthyhowardmd.org  
 
RediClinic is again offering sports physicals 
and has a $10 off promotion currently 
running. Coupons can be acquired from 
http://www.rediclinic.com/riteaid/clinical-
services/live-healthy/physicals/ 
 
Anne Brinker shared the Howard County 
Food Bank has Wednesday and Saturday 
hours and is now piloting an appointment 
system. She will provide a flyer for 
promotion of this service. Visit their 
website for updated hours.  
Anne Brinker also shared that 4 sites in 
the Howard County Public School System 
will be providing free meals for children 
during the summer months. Find the flyer 
with the sites here: HCPSS Free Summer 
Meals Program. 
 
 
The Community Action Council is enrolling 
for its year-long full day Head Start and 
Pre-K programs. For enrollment 
information, click here. 
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The Howard County Health Department is 
still promoting the Before it’s Too Late 
campaign related to the current opioid 
epidemic.  
 
The CAREAPP team has completed Level 1 
training for providers and will begin 
compiling survey data and is planning the 
Level 2 training 
 
Sharon Hobson shared the Health 
Department has applied to MSDE to open 
a new School-Based Wellness Center at 
Wilde Lake High School for the 2017-2018 
school year. There will be a medical 
provider onsite in the school for 
8hrs/week. Also, the telemedicine 
program at Bryant Woods ES is closing 
and the Health Department has applied to 
MSDE to open a new telemedicine 
program at Deep Run Elementary School. 

Delegate’s Report/ 
Ongoing Business 

Sharif Braxton showed the Medicaid video 
previously sent out to the group as part of 
one of the FY17 action items.  

The group will send in feedback regarding the 
video, what should be kept, changed, etc. and 
if the group wishes to continue with this item.  

Strategic Planning 
Discussion:  
 

Tiffany Tate facilitated the discussion 
based on goals and objectives identified 
in the Strategic Planning Retreat held on 
May 2, 2017.  

Updates will be sent out before next 
Workgroup Meeting. 

Wrap Up and  
Adjournment 

The work group meeting was adjourned at 10:04 am. 

 
Work Group 
July 19, 2017  9:00-10:30 am Potomac Room  
August 16, 2017  9:00-10:30 am *TENTATIVE OFFSITE 
 
FULL HCLHIC  
June 22, 2017  8:30-10:30 am 
September 28, 2017 8:30-10:30 am *Please note this is a revised date 
 
 

Respectfully submitted by 
Sharif Braxton 

Program Coordinator, Howard County Local Health Improvement Coalition 
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